
This is a message for my sister Waki  
 
This is what they have to say to Nuwaubians. We use the Bible/Qura'an because that's what 
made you sick. Now to all those who think they can be EN. MAR.DUG.AL or you have the green 
light. Stop fooling yourself and others. You did not know any of this before we sent him to be 
raised up amongst you. So you Levitate, hummm. But can't you float like a ME.GUR.GUR. Stop it 
now, stop the games, let's get to work now. Peter was called Satan, he was always questioning 
Ya'shua (Tammuz) like many of you. Peter (Matthew 16:1 Read Matthew 16:22-23 a head like a 
rock, hard headed, Negroes. John 1:42 His name was Cephas or Simeon Shim`own "hearing", 
Matthew 10:4 and Genesis 29:33. So are you listening to what is being said to you? Well let's 
see. 2 Peter 2:1-22:  
 
1. But there were false prophets (those among us telling you this will happen in the case. But they 
were wrong) Also among the people (Nuwaubians) even as their shall be false teachers (those 
out there on the website, teaching the lies in their own way, pretending they love me, when they 
lie, try to reinterpret what I sent to you as messages) among you (they will follow you pretend they 
are with you) who privily shall bring in damnable heresies (mean to break away, form their own 
websites or groups, tribes, Indians, Muslims, old timers, etc., Qura'an 2:14) Even denying (BA-
ENQI who sent EN.MAR. DUQ. GAL) that brought them and bring upon themselves swift 
destruction (Malachi 4:5).  
 
2. And many shall follow their pernicious ways (means Apoleia, that's the same word perdition 
used in II Thessalonians 2:1-9. The man of sin. The son of perdition (Sills, Woods, Canaanites, 
devils that who they follow, the Beast, Revelation 13 seeking his money)) by reason of whom the 
way of truth (Nuwaubu and Dr. Malachi Z. York) shall be evil spoken of (they shall act like devils 
and lie on Nuwuaupians and Dr. Malachi Z. York. Why? John 8:44 that's why).  
 
3. And through covetousness shall they with feigned (plas-tos', fictitious, false, they shall hide the 
fact that this is all made up it's a fiction of theirs) words make merchandise (they want to turn it 
into money, a produce) of you (by using me and you Nuwaubians) whose judgment now of along 
time lingereth not (they can't see the out come in a long run. They hate, and enemies they made 
is how they won't get away with this) and their damnation slumbereth not. (Those of us warriors 
are not sleeping on what they did, just waiting for the right time)  
 
4. For if (BA-DIN.GIR, ANU) spared not the U.SHUM.GAL. Revelation 12:7-9, Luke 10:18, Isaiah 
14:12, Ezekiel 82: 14-19, Qura'an 15:34-39, 2:36-3 that sinned but cast them down to hell, and 
delivered them into chains of darkness to be reserved unto judgment (it means they will all come 
down)  
 
5. And spared not the old world but saved Noah (Ziu.sud.ra, Utnapishtim) the eighth person 
(144,000 Nuwaubians) a preacher (those that teach Right Knowledge Wu-Nuwaubu) of 
Righteousness (who gave it, Malachi 4:2 the sun of Righteousness) bringing in the flood upon the 
world (7 woes) of the ungodly (Black Devils and Caananite world. Matthew 24, Revelation 18, 
Revelation 9, 3rd World War with the so-called Arab with the Dark Turban. He is here now in Old 
Babylon Iraq. Look he is there. And next is Iran and their Ayatollah dresses also in Black 
Turbans, it's one now. 1/3 of planet will die because of it. Read Revelation 9. It all started 
Revelation 9:11 or September 11th. The king over them is vwb BUSH Strong's Lexicon Number 
0954, to be pale (a leper) be ashamed; to be disappointed, to bring shame (to America) it's in 
place, he is the anti Christ, Masih Al Dajaal. Did Al Masih fool all the preachers of the Christians, 
they all back him for re-election. All the Canaanite preachers came out to him like the Bible says. 
He had the 7 heads and 10 horns back him, the European nations. But not the bull, the Russians. 
And Reagan the one that was shot but did not die. Died doing his work 2004. Revelation 13:3 
Now they want to let the guy John Hinckley who shot him out of jail. They all came out to worship 
Bush the dragon Revelation 13:4. He will start wars with any nation. They lied about Iraq 
Revelation 13:5. He helped against us Revelation 13: 6-7 He is Anti-Tammuz, Revelation 13:8; 



acted like he wants world peace Revelation 13:11; had Cheney speak for him Revelation 13:12. 
He was with his father the first Bush or first beast)  
 
6. And turning the cities of Sodom and Gomorrah (America-Europe, Genesis 10: 15-19) into 
ashes condemned them with an over throw, making them an ensample unto those that should 
live ungodly (Revelation 18: 3-10)  
 
7. And delivered just Lot, vexed with the filthy conversation of the wicked.  
 
8. For that righteous man (Malachi) dwelling among them (living in New Canaan/ Babylon) in 
seeing and hearing vexed his righteous soul (BABA) Amunnubi Ruakh Ptah. From day to day 
with their unlawful deed (arrested him and played with the laws to give him 135 years)  
 
9. Ba Enqi knoweth how to deliver the godly (EN. MAR.DUQ.GAL) out of temptations and to 
reserve the unjust unto the day of judgement (they will get theirs)  
 
10. But chiefly them that walk after the flesh in the lust (they use sex) of uncleanness (filthy 
minds) and despise government (feared our independent nation) presumptious are they (tried the 
case too fast, made too many mistakes in it) self willed (they tried to bend the laws) they are not 
afraid to speak evil of dignities (Chief, Diplomat, they lie and speak out on my positions)  
 
11. Whereas angels (Anunnaqi) which are greater in power (than Ushumgal) and might bring not 
railing accusation against them (Nuwaubians) before Ba Enqi.  
 
12.But these as Natural brute beast (Marshals, F.B.I., Sheriff, prosecutors, judges, Canaanites) 
made to be taken and destroyed (they all will fall) why they speak evil (John 8:44) of things that 
they understand not (Wu-nuwaubu "Holy Tablets "Tama-Re) and shall utterly perish in their own 
corruption:  
 
13. And shall receive the reward of unrighteousness (Revelation 18:6) as they that count it 
pleasure to riot (they had fun raiding the Holy Land) in the daytime (3:00 pm, May 8th 2003 A.D.) 
spots they are and blemishes, sprouting (it's fun to them, Sills showing off) themselves (wanting 
to kill little Nuwaubian children and body bags for women and children, all in a day's work and 
fun) with their own deceivings while they feast with you (offered the children pork and took the 
children's food and ate it)  
 
14. Having eyes full of adultery (looking for sex acts or molestation XX rated pictures, tapes, film 
or acts but they found none and saw none) and that cannot cease from sin (they are sinners, they 
are the ones) beguiling unstable souls. (6 ether sexual spirit forces) a heart they have exercised 
with covetous practices cursed children (like their Catholic Caananite churches and their 
molesters)  
 
15. Which have forsaken the right way (true teaching of Tammuz the Messiah)and are gone 
astray (to the faker lord, Christ, Jehovah) following the ways of Balaam the son of Bosor (Baalam 
means destruction, Numbers 22:5 and Bosor is Greek for Beor which means torch. Like Isaiah 
14:12 Lucifer the torch bearer) who love the wages of unrighteousness (money for sin, lies, 
restitution, fines, foreclosers, stealing our money).  
 
16. But was rebuked for his iniquity (Matthew 14:12, Many heart shall wax cold they shall lose the 
true green light) the dumb ass speaking with man's voice forbade the madness of the prophet 
(Malachi).  
 
17. These are wells without water (no facts) clouds that are carried with a tempest to whom the 
mist of darkness is reserved forever.  
 



18. So when they speak great swelling words of vanity (they sound good to you some of you even 
believe their lying words, II Thessalonians 2:1-4 by the Lord Jesus Christ they mean Malachi is 
the reformer. The forerunner of Al Masih Ha-Mashiakh Ba-Messeh. EN- TAMMUZ.GAL when he 
returns or has returned. No not none of you faker saviours, stop fooling yourself, you're not him) 
they allure through the lust of the flesh through much wantonness (why I said men/women stop 
flirting stop turning our women into whores to be used and discarded. I Corinthians 6:1, those that 
were clean escaped from those who live in error (many of the decent women that Negro-men 
tried to fool lie, using our old teachings, found out about their wives and lies and walked away 
from you. They saw that was not in the Family Guide Book)  
 
19. While they promise them liberty (they would lie to these new sisters, tell them that is own law, 
it's not like Islam women are free. Then once she is knocked up he locks her home and moves on 
to the next). They themselves are the servants of corruption: (they pretend to be doing this 
business deal, modeling, movie, video, plays and kinds of shows. They lie and tell their wives all 
kinds of lies or she is bi-sexual and wants to be a part of his scheme to trap unknowing women, 
move them in their home then make their move. Sorry the truth must be told, come on sister 
testified about it) for of whom a man is over come of the same is he brought in bondage. (While 
he plays that game in time his wife does her own thing, starts looking for who she can screw. 
Truth is truth. You did it brother to yourself)  
 
20. For if after they have escaped the pollutions of the world through the knowledge of the 
Ba.Enqi (Nuwaubu) and Savior Tammuz Ba Messeh they are again entangled therein and over 
come, the latter end is worse with them than the beginning (life becomes a big mess)  
 
21. For it had been for them not to have known the way (Wu Nuwaubu) of Righteousness than 
after they have known it (Right Knowledge, Nuwaubian way of life) to turn from the Holy 
Commandment (Holy Tablets) delivered unto them (by En MAR.DUQ.GAL Malachi Z. York)  
 
22. But it happened unto them according to the true proverb (Proverbs 31 the true one, our 
women are our goddess treat them as such) the dog (men are dogs) is turned to his own vomit 
again; and the sow that was washed to her wallowing in the mire (dog and pigs).  
 
Well I hope these messages are clear enough for you all. I will be with you in the flesh as long as 
you need me. But I will not teach from behind bars. So I will stop this transmission. Sorry for 
those who must always try to read into my words. Sad. You are not who or what you want to be, 
you are simply your mother's child. I would like to thank the brother for sending me all your 
responses on the web. I read them all and I see those whose egos are so big I will run from you 
once I'm free. It's easy to read what a man or women says and see what's really behind their 
words. This is what the Anunnaqi says to the Nuwaubians. Peace in the Lamb on the Land will be 
truly wonderful. Haru Hotep will take care of Liberia. I am sent to the whole world. No one place. 
All Africa. Yet I will move from place to place. So don't ever fear moving. Baba 
 
 
 
 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Although this letter was addressed to me, this portion is for all from En.Marduq.Gal.  
 
He writes:  
 
To The Children Of The Anunna  
 
Well though I wear a crown of stars and comets and word of The Galactic Empire. I was told it 
was un- Hallowed wrong knowledge that brought in the wrong Amber Light, the wrong time and 
fire from the heavens brought the wrong beings to earth the U.shum.Gal suffering to earthlings.  
 



So I say this to you all.  
Seek not to know the unknown, the unreal; for in that is to submit to SUEN. (Sin).  
Ask not to know of unseen, unreal for in that is to submit to SUEN. (Sin). Ask not how or why nor 
how much nor how many nor why me, why not her or him.  
 
For in these is to submit to your sinful self. He or she who disturbs this order of the mysterious 
ways of Nibiru and the universe it’s self, can become your enemy. Only seek what can be found. 
Study to learn, to safe guard that which is truth and above all, the way of the teacher for you can 
touch him and he is the path to all you seek the reality of the unknown being made known. No 
more secrets, no more faith, no more beliefs, only facts.  
 
The Right Knowledge, The Right Wisdom, The Right Overstandings,  
Wu-Nuwaubu. The unknowing people, the liars, the slanders cry peace but there is none nor will 
there be any peace. Those people cry let us just live on but for their sins they will be cursed, 
suffer, and even some die. There is no such thing as the truth being subjected to absolute defeat 
nor victory for the liars against the powers of the Anunnaqi.  
 
With much Ashuq.  
 
EN-MAR. DUQ. 
 
This is your calling retype and make sure the original is given to Nefu.  
 
The All is I am  
 
Rahubaat: All three of You. Latasha, Naasir, Ameena  
 
I'm I the love of All and All love is in me. I'm a part of the All and All is a part of me, I am never 
alone.  
 
I give praise to our Heavenly Father AN, ANU and his consort Lady of the water Mother I'YD, 
NIN.A and their holy son master of the land best part of the planet Earth, Africa. EN. NUDIMMU, 
E.A, ENQI and his sister and helper NIN.HUR.SAG, giver of her own TI "seed" to fashion Humims 
on earth. NIN.TI lady of the genes She cloned of the dust "congealed blood" TI.TI "Eve" and 
ADABA "Adam' the brown seed of the Dravidians of East India, gave them their own GAN.DIN, 
Bali to worship BAAL son of EL and Ashteroth. I seek protection with ANU, AN 'Alyuwn 'AL "The 
Most High, Highest" from YHWH, Jehovah the curse Satan "Lord one and the same 1 Chronicles 
21:1 and 2 Samuel 24:1 the evil faker pretender LORD GOD of the Elohyeem Isaiah 45:7, Amos 
3:6 the master deceiver Jeremiah 4:10 even his own prophets Noah, Abraham, Jacob, Moses. 
Ezekiel 14:9. So your so-called Holy Book or inscription are deceptions Hosea 12:7; The creator 
of all wars and bloodshed. He closed the minds and hearts of the betrayers Exodus 4:11 who is 
he none other than EN.NUNAMNIR, ENLIL Lord of the Atmosphere Ilu, Eli, Allah, Eloah one of 
the Elohyeem son of ANU and Antum. He was good. He was great. ENQI was bad. He was not 
so great, but he was given to Humims by ANU The Most High and the ANUN.NAQI became tree 
groups 1. Thrones, DIN.GIR-Malaa-ikat 2. Sarapheem ANUN.NAQI, Malak 3. Cherubeem, 
U.SHUM.GAL, Molech, Molock overseen by the observers watchers IGI.GI and EN.MURDUQ 
son of EN. NUDIMMUUD, ENQI returned to his own father's support in the upliftment of the 
Humims and EN.MURDUQ. Also called ATUM-RE, Amun Nubi Raakhptah also called Al Khidir 
and Melchizedek, Issa Al Haadi AL Mahdi, Michael the Great, Dr. York "Healer" had birthed a son 
of his consort Sarpanit DU.MUZI.  
 
She like his own mother is of the sea people and TAM.MUZ. The record keeper along with NABU 
first prophet son of MURDOQ. You asked does it all come together and this is the day and time to 
reveal it unto you. Can you stand the outformation? The reformation from the Doctor Hakum the 
healer, the reformer with reformation of the lost but now found nation of Nuwbuns, Nuwaubians: 
Some called NUPE (TAPA) who lived along the Benue River. There is so much more to tell you. 



These are the days of ENQI's mother I'YD or NIN.A "Lady of" A "water" La.Niña, The NIN.A. Oh 
my children jewels of my aging eyes. It is our time to look at the sun. You see BA-NIBIRU. It's 
right there. It's just beneath the ecliptic as I told you. 144,000. This very month odd things will 
happen in the sky. Thanks to ANU, visitors are here. It's that time. Trouble times are a head for 
the Reptilian RH-Factor their amphibian are stopped in time. Declining as of 2003 Leviathan The 
Great Sea Serpent father of reptilians is losing his 6-ether powers the Nakhash of their book 
Genesis chapter 3 could not be Satan. Why you ask because according to their own bible the 
serpent lost his legs and moved on his belly. Genesis 3:14 "And the LORD God said unto the 
serpent, Because thou hast done this, thou art cursed above all cattle, and above every beast of 
the field; upon thy belly shalt thou go, and dust shalt thou eat all the days of thy life:". Can not 
walk, lost his legs. Now in Job 1:7 the Satan answered Jehovah, who was over him making him a 
Jehovan or Yahwehan  
 
Ques: Whence "where" the lord ask comest thou? Where have you come from?" If this was the all 
knowing he should already know, but this lord doen't as in Genesis 3:9-11 "Where" and "Who" he 
did not know this is LORD God. YAHWEH ELOHYEEM did not know as in Genesis 11:1-8, 18:20-
1, 22:12, Numbers 22:9, Deuternomy 8:2, 13:3, 2 Chronicles 33:31 Jeremiah 32:35,36:3,7 Amos 
3:2 and the Quraan "Koran" claims this same LORD "Rabb" God Allah or Ila claims its books and 
misguided prophets Qur'aan 2:133, 2:136, 3:84. You will see the trick of 3 great Ism. This is our 
time the word must be heard by Nuwaubians. The studies of WU-NUWAUBU. I'm now giving you 
what I came to give. You have had over 40 years of what you think you needed, now it's time for 
WU-NUWAUBU, from the "P" to the "B" its more then the letter P and B it's about seeing your 
way. Many had hoped it was over. So they can try to explain WU-NUWAUBU, but they can't do it. 
The Holy Tablets needed its last update revision or re-vision to make it clear that is being done as 
you read this little message and genetic explosions, chromosomes awakening putting all the 
pieces together coming from behind the 9 Ball.  
Qur'aan 9 No more Tasmiyah's, no more Bismi, no more Allah, Rahman, Rahim. No more 
Yahweh,El Shaddai, Adonai no more father, son, Holy Ghost. No more spooksim no more lies. 
Remove the blinded. Take the cotton out of your ear, but put your hand over you mouth. Stop 
talking about what you know NOT, Listen. Two EYES TWO EARS One MOUTH observe and 
listen twice as much as you talk. At this point I Amun Nubi Raakhptah (say) Stop calling me 
Maku, Stop putting EL on my attributes. Thank you, if your listening. There are those who open 
their hearts to the facts Wu-Nuwaubu and the Nuwaubians and who never think twice about 
giving of themselves who keep The Holy Tablets and follow the Family Guide book. They are the 
wonderful warm-hearted Nuwaubians who make all the difference in our lives. The 144,000 Pure 
Souls stay close to me, for I know the way through these white, light chaotic times. Let's take that 
long walk in that short path together. We can do what we want in the all. Are you bathing in the 
Green Dark?  
 
ASHUQEE BABA 
 
 
The All is All, how much pain is pain?  
 
You are being called to do this great work. I call you spread these facts.  
 
I'm in the love of All and All love is me. I'm part of the All and All is part of me. The all does I can I 
am never alone nor are you.  
 
Rahubaat Noble: Danny Thomas I give All praise to 'Alyuwn 'Alyuwn 'Al to the Highest of the High 
exalted 'Al 'Alay The Most High Heavenly Father (ANU) An ANU and his blessed consort mother 
I'YD, NIN.A and their holy son EN.NUDIMMUD master of the planet ER.SE.TU earth ENQI and 
by his mother NIN.A of the deep. Also I give thanks to his beloved sister and helper the seed 
giver NIN.HUR.SAG, NIN.TI lady of the TI gene, seed who cloned formed TI.TI "Eve" and ADABA 
"Adam" from her own TI "seed" who are the brown seed of Adamites who begat KAIN, Cain with 
the help of dragonians or U.SHUM.GAL under SU.EN called the lord Jehovah Genesis 4:1 and 



begot his brother with the help of Rizqiyians under ENQI Genesis 4:4 "And Abel, he also brought 
of the firstlings of his flock and of the fat thereof. And the LORD had respect unto Abel and to his 
offering:" where you see no lord, until the blood 4:4 AB.ILU. The KAINI, Cainites move to the 
original land given to ENQI in anger called Nod or Bali today. There they mixed their seed with 
ANUN.NAQI, U.SHUM.GAL to become Ghibbore and Anakites. But again ANUN.NAQI begat 
from TI.TI A son called in Genesis 4:25 "And Adam knew his wife again; and she bare a son, and 
called his name Seth: For God, said she, hath appointed me another seed instead of Abel, whom 
Cain slew." Seth who begat a full mortal called in Genesis 4:26 "And to Seth, to him also there 
was born a son; and he called his name Enos: then began men to call upon the name of the 
LORD." Enos Nas, who turned back to ENQI and the ANUN.NAQI from ENLIL and the 
U.SHUM.GAL. Genesis 5:22 "And Enoch walked with God after he begat Methuselah three 
hundred years, and begat sons and daughters:" and all was well until Noah who got confused 
became drunk and dealt with both ENQI and ENLIL Lord in Genesis chapter 6 and Genesis 7:16 
"And they that went in, went in male and female of all flesh, as God had commanded him: and the 
LORD shut him in." Noah did as God ENQI remembered Noah did as God ENQI told him yet Lord 
ENLIL closed the craft. After the flood Genesis 8:1 "And God remembered Noah, and every living 
thing, and all the cattle that was with him in the ark: and God made a wind to pass over the earth, 
and the waters asswaged" ENQI remembered Noah but then Lord ENLIL comes to him. For 
blood, flesh Genesis 8:18-21 "And Noah went forth, and his sons, and his wife, and his sons' 
wives with him: 19 Every beast, every creeping thing, and every fowl, and whatsoever creepeth 
upon the earth, after their kinds, went forth out of the ark. 20 And Noah builded an altar unto the 
LORD; and took of every clean beast, and of every clean fowl, and offered burnt offerings on the 
altar. 21 And the LORD smelled a sweet savour; and the LORD said in his heart, I will not again 
curse the ground any more for man's sake; for the imagination of man's heart is evil from his 
youth; neither will I again smite any more every thing living, as I have done." but God ENQI came 
after Genesis 9:1 "and said unto them, Be fruitful, and multiply, and replenish the earth." and told 
Noah you will eat meat and herb Genesis 9:2-6 "2 And the fear of you and the dread of you shall 
be upon every beast of the earth, and upon every fowl of the air, upon all that moveth upon the 
earth, and upon all the fishes of the sea; into your hand are they delivered. 3 Every moving thing 
that liveth shall be meat for you; even as the green herb have I given you all things. 4 But flesh 
with the life thereof, which is the blood thereof, shall ye not eat. 5 And surely your blood of your 
lives will I require; at the hand of every beast will I require it, and at the hand of man; at the hand 
of every man's brother will I require the life of man. 6 Whoso sheddeth man's blood, by man shall 
his blood be shed: for in the image of God made he man."  
But don't eat humans as the U.SHUM.GAL order KAINI seed, No human flesh his book Leviticus 
given to his people Levites of which Moses was one. So Genesis 9:6 to kill a human is to kill an 
ANUNNAQIin whose image they we're created. Genesis 1:27 as opposed to all was well Genesis 
9:7-17 but in Genesis 9:18 "And the sons of Noah, that went forth of the ark, were Shem, and 
Ham, and Japheth: and Ham is the father of Canaan." A new name come in Canaan. A Canaan-
BAAL or Cannibal, a grafted seed a cursed seed an albino curse from ABSU the very sun. A 
Sodomite Canaanite Genesis 9:18-29 and the cursed seed of lepers Leviticus 13 who Sodomite 
mind Leviticus 18:6-7 "None of you shall approach to any that is near of kin to him, to uncover 
their nakedness: I am the LORD. 7 The nakedness of thy father, or the nakedness of thy mother, 
shalt thou not uncover: she is thy mother; thou shalt not uncover her nakedness.", Genesis 
10:15-19, they worshipped EL and Ashtoreth's son Baal. The Moleck or Moloc fallen Angel. 
Leviticus 20:1-5 "And the LORD spake unto Moses, saying, 2 Again, thou shalt say to the 
children of Israel, Whosoever he be of the children of Israel, or of the strangers that sojourn in 
Israel, that giveth any of his seed unto Molech; he shall surely be put to death: the people of the 
land shall stone him with stones. 3 And I will set my face against that man, and will cut him off 
from among his people; because he hath given of his seed unto Molech, to defile my sanctuary, 
and to profane my holy name. 4 And if the people of the land do any ways hide their eyes from 
the man, when he giveth of his seed unto Molech, and kill him not: 5 Then I will set my face 
against that man, and against his family, and will cut him off, and all that go a whoring after him, 
to commit whoredom with Molech, from among their people."  
 
And all of the Israelite also turned away from both God's ENQI and LORD ENLIL Hosea 2:16-17 



"And it shall be at that day, saith the LORD, that thou shalt call me Ishi; and shalt call me no more 
Baali. 17 For I will take away the names of Baalim out of her mouth, and they shall no more be 
remembered by their name." Many Baal or Lords Baalim Jehovah's more then one, and the lord 
in the 3isms today 1. Mosesism, 2. Jesusism 3. Muhammadism is in Hebrew in Arabic, but he is 
not the real one. He is none other than Satan himself read theses two verses 7 times each 1 
Chronicles 21:1 "And Satan stood up against Israel, and provoked David to number Israel." Then 
2 Samuel 24:1 a deceiver and Adamites in Hosea 12:7 "He is a merchant, the balances of deceit 
are in his hand: he loveth to oppress." and Genesis 3:22 and he say he created evil on earth 
(wars) Amos 3:6 trick deceived the very prophets Ezekiel 14:9 created racism the between seeds 
on earth Jeremiah 4:10 do you see. All the way down to pretending to be lord the God and not 
just a lord of the Gods/Judges Psalm 82:1 "God standeth in the congregation of the mighty; he 
judgeth among the gods." a Jehovah, a Rabbiyuwna, an Adonai, a Christos, a messiah, a Baalim, 
A Malaa-ikat, Molock. What does Revelation 18:23 "And the light of a candle shall shine no more 
at all in thee; and the voice of the bridegroom and of the bride shall be heard no more at all in 
thee: for thy merchants were the great men of the earth; for by thy sorceries were all nations 
deceived." by his sorceries have deceived all nations. Baal and Ashtoreth Revelation 17:5-6 "And 
upon her forehead was a name written, MYSTERY, BABYLON THE GREAT, THE MOTHER OF 
HARLOTS AND ABOMINATIONS OF THE EARTH. 6 And I saw the woman drunken with the 
blood of the saints, and with the blood of the martyrs of Jesus: and when I saw her, I wondered 
with great admiration."  
 
There is so much I have to give. So much work to do bring all I have taught over 40 years into 
one true black light. Wu-Nuwaubu you have something to type up or get typed up and read at 
meeting. Give copy original to my office to sister Nefu and a copy to Rick for the Web.uunm.com 
it's far from over for us. 24,000 miles around the planet earth land one mile for each year to re-
new WU-NUWAUBU and speak our new tongue Zephaniah 3:9 "For then will I turn to the people 
a pure language, that they may all call upon the name of the LORD, to serve him with one 
consent."  
 
Note the number 3 and 9 or 999 nine to the nineth power of nine, triple darkness or 3 stages in 
the womb of mother earth. The 8 ball is black the nine ball is ___. We must learn to speak 
Nuwaubic or New Arabic pure. We have to have our name Nuwaubian. Revelation 9:12 the new 
name is NUWAUBU no one knows what it means but Daniel 12:1 "And at that time shall Michael 
stand up, the great prince which standeth for the children of thy people: and there shall be a time 
of trouble, such as never was since there was a nation even to that same time: and at that time 
thy people shall be delivered, every one that shall be found written in the book." The new 
language Revelation 14:1-3 "And I looked, and, lo, a Lamb stood on the mount Sion, and with him 
an hundred forty and four thousand, having his Father's name written in their foreheads. 2 And I 
heard a voice from heaven, as the voice of many waters, and as the voice of a great thunder: and 
I heard the voice of harpers harping with their harps: 3 And they sung as it were a new song 
before the throne, and before the four beasts, and the elders: and no man could learn that song 
but the hundred and forty and four thousand, which were redeemed from the earth."  
 
Only some will make it Revelation 11:1-2, And there was given me a reed like unto a rod: and the 
angel stood, saying, Rise, and measure the temple of God, and the altar, and them that worship 
therein. 2 But the court which is without the temple leave out, and measure it not; for it is given 
unto the Gentiles: and the holy city shall they tread under foot forty and two months.  
 
42 months songs of Moses Revelation 15:1-3, 7 plagues, 7 days song of Moses let my people go!  
Wadu' BaBa  
 
PS.  
A name:Nuwaubu,  
A land: Nuwaubia  
A language: Nuwaubic  
Our God: ANU  



Our angels: ANUN.NAQI  
Our saviour: EN.MURDOQ  
 
P.S. Show support for my daughter Richelle and sister Nefu 706-425-2054 
 

 
You are called to spread this message in this letter contact office they will tell you type it over give 
original to Nefu stand up and read it at meeting give copy to Rick for unnm.com  
 
To my son Jesse and my family.  
 
From the sacred wisdom of the great Hierophant Tehuti... when all return to All it will just be. No 
wants, no will, no wish, no need, no me or you, him to her, yes or no. Just all in All.  
Rahubaat Nuwaubian know this life is a beautiful journey we all must travel our own unique way 
each of us is in the center of all. We have a gift of memories some good others bad. Some is 
behind us forever yet our dream hope wants are still up ahead of us. Some stopped and accepted 
the life given to them. Some stopped and believed the religion fed to them. Some just stopped but 
not us Nuwaubians we keep moving ahead in a brand-new-beginning each day each step of the 
way. We must keep up change that the order of WU-NUWAUBU the rope we hold onto is pulled 
by BA-ANUN.NAQI by the order of ANU ever pulling us home to our future.  
 
And yes I know you and remember you and keep you in my heart and thank you all for your 
support. As ask that you also show support for my daughter Richelle and sister Nefu call 706-
425-2054 and ask what can you do to bring Wu-Nuwaubu and Nuwaubu back and front. Do you 
live by The Holy Tablets and the Family Guide Book (book that needs updates)? I do hope so. 
Now for All. There are parts of the Family Guide Only how we feel about the new land of Canaan 
U.S.A. we no longer support them or join any of their racist Canaanite organizations, but laws of 
family stay the same. How to act and treat your mate also. Now the old ones has called us to be 
ready the beings from Zeta Reticuli the little ones are here. Shamu have arrived Nibiru is near 
Apsu sun and can be seen I call you to get back on line and square off your beings. It's not too 
late for any of you but must be cleaned of your weakness, your lustful acts. Your drunkenness, 
stop bad habits. You now know right from wrong Genesis 3:5 "For God doth know that in the day 
ye eat thereof, then your eyes shall be opened, and ye shall be as gods, knowing good and evil." 
and confirm Genesis 3:22 "And the LORD God said, Behold, the man is become as one of us, to 
know good and evil: and now, lest he put forth his hand, and take also of the tree of life, and eat, 
and live for ever: " as it has been recorded by EN.TAMMUZI for Humim and the Beyhomath 
human beast man and mankind. Children of the green dark. They are observing you as close as 
the rays of the sun touch you. The time of sports and games are over. Put the sports down. Pick 
up the Holy Tablets come home now. You will miss the arrival of Ba- Anunnaqi who were and are 
called the Neteru, Orisha Nomos Rizqiyians, Elohyeem, Alihaat, Rabiyyuwna, Thunderbirds, 
Malaa-ikat and many have confused them with who they wished to serve. It is now time for the 
record to be made plain. The great healing soul. The singing of the new song. Speaking that new 
tongue seeing the scroll crafts Zechariah 5:1-2 speaking that first pure language, one language 
Genesis 11:7-8. But it is now returned to us Nuwaubic Zephaniah 3:9 I read it for you. "For then 
"now" will I return to the people "Nuwaubians" a pure language "Nuwaubic" Newarabic" that they 
may call upon the name "Nudimmud" of the ENQI "Lord master of earth" to serve him EA with 
one consent 10. from beyond the rivers" White Nile/Blue Nile of KUSH, Kish land of blacks 
Ethiopia my Anu suppliants even the daughters of my Anu dispersed the sisters 1 En. Murdoq 
chose to work with "Shall bring mine offering. Now read verse 11 "In that day Now shalt thou 
"Nuwaubians" not be ashamed for all thy "your" doings "lawbreakings, lust, smoke, drinking" 
where in thou "you" hast "have" transgressed "ignores" Wu-Nuwaubu Family Guide against me 
"ANU" you turned against "EN MURDOQ" for then (Now) I "ANU" will take away out of the mist 
(Nuwaubia-Tama-RE) of the "You" them (the fallen X-Nuwaubians liars and those that fell away 
with or because of the slanders, liars) that rejoice "are happy" I thy "your" pride and thou (You) 
shalt "will" no more (never again) be haughty because of my holy mountain (Nuwaubia- Tama-
RE). Now read verse 12. It is our time to see. By their own books, the Bible you say you don't 



need it any more, but you do lie to your own souls, because the human beast is planted deep in 
you and your family before you. I must use it to clean up. Its own mess. Wipe Masih, Messa away 
the filth of the west and its non-submitting fools. You .how you all have finally became my own 
ants. I longed for you. now I have you, let's build. All come and be one, work as one. Show 
A'shuq to each other. Never alone. Keep eyes of others on you. Pray together, stay together be 
san example for the little ones. They lookup to you until they are old enough to look you eye to 
eye and hope they never look down on you. I end this transmission for now you Jesse. It's 
"Alyuwn, Alyuwn, Al" not EL hold fast to WU-NUWAUBU let it change you for the better.  
Wadu, it's A'shuq not G  
 
A'shuq BABA  
 
It's ANUN.NAQI not ANUN.NAGI. It's ZODOQ not ZODEK it's "Q" not "G". I am only conveying 
what they said to you.  
 
PS. You have no time to waste retype put in quotes give to Nefu and Rick for uunm. com but you 
and family read out. 
 
 
He has made a way  
 
The All is I am You are called to take it to our people. I'm in the love of All and all 'Ashuq is in me. 
I am a part of all and all is a part of me. The all is I am the all does I do. I am never alone nor are 
you.  
 
I give all praise to The Most High Father Anu anu and his blessed consort mother of the sea 'Iyd 
"festive" or NIN.A "lady of the waters" and their holy EN. NU.DIM.MUD who by his mother NIN.A 
became named E.A "House water" who is also ENQI: "Master of the earth" ER.SE.TU and 
blessed sister and helper who gave her own gene, seed Ti, NIN.HUR.SAG who is mother NIN.TI 
"Lady of the seed" who cloned TI.TI "Eve" and ADABA "Adam" of whom the planet has been filled 
with agreeable and disagreeable, strong-willed and weak willed . I seek protection with AN, ANU 
from he and his second consort ANTUM's son EN.NUNAMNIR, ENLIL master of atmosphere and 
those of the curse seed of devils Canaanites who worship. His Heavenly Host. U-SHUM.GAL and 
the son of the Canaanites God EL and his consort Ashteroth whom together begat Baal. The 
father of Canaan-Baal, cannibals. Leviticus 26:29 "And ye shall eat the flesh of your sons, and 
the flesh of your daughters shall ye eat." And over them all is their 6 ether sea creatures. Master 
reptilian Leviathan and his tribe Levites and their and their book of blood, diseases, killing 
Leviticus. A-man.  
 
Rahubaat: greetings my beloved family. Yes, I know you are. You are being called to stand up. 
Before the Nuwaubian family and say this: I and my family are old timers. We have been with the 
Lamb from Brooklyn . We watch him each day. Whether going out all day and half the night 
spreading our teaching by a group call Passion. When asked is that lust. We would she them the 
bible Passion. The Passion hours, last of the life of who we call Isa, Jesus, Is “Christism” but we 
knew it was all symbolic. He works day and night. Many brothers who call themselves old timers 
were there, but have not stepped up front for BABA to tell it like we saw it and know it. How could 
he have had the time for all this mess. How with eyes on you all the time. Every place he went 
somebody was looking. We stood out in front of his house around the clock. None stop. There is 
no way all this child molestation could have been going on? We followed him upstate. We follow 
him down south we followed the Lamb wherever he went. We did not always do the right things 
we did our thing; but Pops worked around the clock look at his works not just books, buildings 
and so much more. But he was always where you could put your hand on him. All the old timers 
know this is true. Some may wish to play dumb. This has gone on long enough. Let’s step up for 
the men who as far back as 1970 stepped up for us. Now that all the other so-called black groups 
are gone, their leaders gone. He still stands he still is fighting the evil curse seed of Canaan. Now 
it’s our time to step up for him all of us old timers. All that he said would happen did or is 



happening right now. Ashadu as we used to say “I bear witness”: I have been called to stand up 
for him to step out for him come forth, and have your say. Get back on the Nuwaubian Siraat. We 
must but that Muhammadism in all its form down. And move on with the lamb we must turn back 
to the women who stood by us for so long. Some had our children while we use what he’s taught 
us to chase other women. Lay up could have brought H.I.V. home to her. We must turn to her, tell 
her how sorry we are. And ask her forgiveness. She was not sleeping around it was us me and 
the young brothers followed in our footsteps. Time is truly running out on us. 144,000 smoking or 
non-smoking that is smoking in hells fire or non-smoking on Nibiru Grace. I don’t know about you 
but I’m for non-smoking how about you? The’re more. We not only slept around we drink alcohol 
in many forms stop it now. We even have so me who ate pork the swine, some started smoking 
oh. There goes that word smoking again maybe. I should ask again a show of hands and a 
sound. Smoking______ non-smoking fallen angel or 144,000 Nuwaubian, Christism, Mosesism, 
Muhammadism that is Ansaarism or Wu-Nuwaubu the way out of here. We did old timers, are 
being called to step up and put our foot down. Are we with the Lamb or not if not then get XXX 
out of here and into there XXX hell’s fire. I know as Squirrel have weakened, have fallen like so 
many others. But I can’t turn my back on this man. I just can’t he is coming out of hells hands he 
will be free. I support the attorneys. But I as an old timer also want to make things clear right now 
and my mate standing right here Michelle that we also support Doc. Daughter Richelle and sister 
Nefu and their office. He said we should If he said office. He said we should. If he said it in many 
letters ask around if the lamb said it then ask yourself why are we not doing it. Who is misleading 
us and why. Put all that aside. I as an old timer an Ansaar say let old timers stop avoiding our 
responsibility. Stop half stepping stop breaking Nuwaubu laws let’s step up. Be heard, get in the 
mix be seen. Put ourselves on the spot. Speak out. Ask Smoking or non-smoking. Now my son 
Abdush Shakur. You have a job you can add what you feel. Your wife should be by your side and 
any old timer who wishes to step up, to listen to what the angel has to say to our nation. We have 
so many fakers; but you spent the best part of your lives walking with me. Where were we going. 
Let’s get there. Let get this job done. Put down child play, Put down false images. Stop wanting to 
be other then Africans, Nuwbuwns, Nuwaubians. Put back on your black, sister get those bindi’s 
back out get that braid back. Get those black fezes. N.N. on the move Nuwaubian Nation. They 
can’t have it. no we put to much blood sweat and tears into this our children only know Nuwaubu. 
They know the land our land, our way of life. We can’t let those devil’s have or lamb or our land. 
There bible says their own lord says Sills and Wood are Amorites of the Canaanite tribes. 
Deuteronomy 1:27 “” How does their own Lord, Jehovah feel about them. Isaiah 45:7 Amos 3:6 
Their lord Satan. 1 Chronicles 21:1, 2 Samuels 24:2 one and the same you called on the wrong 
one for 2 ½ yeas we prayed 3 times a day to Sills, Woods, Jehovah their Canaanite “Lord God 
not our own we called him EL Elyown and not our own we called him El Elyown and not Al 
Alyuwn his is EL our is AL, and he also call their lord Elyon, Most High Isaiah 14:12-14. He is a 
Molok, Molech, a fallen angel. Leviticus 20:1-5 he wanted us to stay away from them. Genesis 
24:2, Genesis 24:37, Genesis 28:1 Hosea 5:7 now look at the grand father of the family of liars. 
Look at them Canaanite. Seed mixed look at them look at their children, black devils serving their 
master devils. Sills and Woods master Canaanites, but their won lord their Jehovah has told us 
will happen to them. The mix Negroes did what Genesis 32:24-30 wrestling with their own EL. 
Now they want to be back with Allah, Illu, ENLIL. so they betrayed the Lamb. EN-MURDUQ; but 
heir master Sills and Woods will fall. Why in their own book. Deuteronomy 20:16-17 why 
Deuteronomy 20:18. They will say all kinds of things about me why Exodus 4:11. Their day will 
come. It’s our time. All of them in time know what real Shriners was and is about. All of you who 
Qur’an 2:14 you are making a fool out of yourself. Look at you now. What do you have out there? 
Nothing Sills and Wood’s fooled you all. You now will be slaves forever Genesis 9:27 well my son 
you have been called to speak out . (Give the original to NEFU. Retype it add I quotes show 
them, and flyer and stand up and read it to all.) I am with you even unto the end of time Malachi 
4:5-6 the Most Honorable Elijah Muhammad. The true Messenger to the Lost but found tribe of 
Shabazz (Judah) Ezra 1:8 Elijah has come and gone the best of the best but now its Malachi 
time. It’s a great and dreadful day out there and will get worst the Messenger or Amun Nubi 
Raakh Ptah.  
 
Ashuq Ba BA or Ba of my BA  



 
PS .We have to spot all this soft stuff with these devils. They keep coming afer our people in jail, 
one by one. Oh no Devil. 
 
11-01-04  
 
Envelope #29  
Their Lord God Has already returned the Waite is over.  
 
I'm in the Love of the All and All Love is in me. I'm a part of the All and All is a part of me. The All 
does I do. The All can. I Can. I am never alone. Nor are you.  
 
Well they returned. This time I thought I was sleep because I was reading letters. My eye begun 
to hurt. But I was not ready to rest yet so I kept at it. As I was reading a line I kinda blanked out or 
something but I came back in. The Letter had fell from my hand and I was not at the spot I was 
originally. I was standing looking. Then I put water on my face and turned and they were there, 
very tall, dress like RIZQIANS, big eyes and the smile. Three of them. They greeted me. Of 
course I rubbed my eyes. They said, "We are here. Have you forgotten?" I said, "Forgotten 
what?" And one HUYUNQA said, "Then you must have." He stepped forward. The other two put 
each of their hand on his shoulder from behind:  
 
 
 
1. HUYUNQA 2. SHIYLL 3. RWAFTT  
 
He then put both hands on my shoulder and I felt it all come back. I was no longer looking at them 
but eye to eye. I was one of them again and knew my place. They dropped their arms and we 
began to speak in RIZQ. It all play back in head. WE were on NIBIRU. I was being prepared for a 
trip. The other not these 3, others, women as well. We all was family. I sat in what could be called 
a chair. One of the women put these green like wires to the sides of my temples. I heard that 
sound and my eyes closed. I heard, "It will drain you. You will be weaken. You will lose a lot. But 
hold on, we will be there when you need us most." Then I saw a house top. I was moving through 
it down, I felt like in a falling elevator. All sound. Then I felt alone. I could see people and a 
pregnant woman lay there. I entered through her head at top. She knew something had 
happened. The people said they saw a shooting star. It was my MA.GUR. I was translated into 
this child in this woman. I now know this woman as my Earth mother. The soul of her child was 
put on hold, that I may use his body. That scene was gone. I heard, "Now do you remember?" 
"EN", I said, "I do." They said "We have come for you. But it's your choice. We have prepared 
your body to demise as is and they will not know." I said, "The work is not done." They said, 
"They are draining you YAANUWN. With all we have given them. They still doubt you and WU-
NUWAUBU. EN we serve you. It is as you will ANU and EN-NUDIMMUD sends greeting and say 
enough is enough. Many of them have lost their green essence. They no longer have our souls 
with them. They live for the lower forces." At that point E.A. appeared to me. I bowed my head 
and acknowledged my Father. "My son you have done enough, even more than enough." I could 
not speak until he nodded. I said, "But I am attached to them. I have flesh of them." E.A. said, "As 
I did son, and they accused me and they turned to the offering of my brother ENLIL. He offers 
them feelings. They long for touch in all ways. They prefer now's pleasures to later's bliss. Yet, 
my son I perceive your attachment to the few that care for you and our own flesh. I will return to 
the IGIGI and put this before them." I felt I wish to speak and nodded. I said, "Only 144,000. I feel 
we may have that now." He said, "Son, do you not see what the HU-MIMS have and are doing to 
you?" I looked up, he nodded. I said, "What about," And he named names of you people. He 
knew all your names. He knew my flesh. He said, "Many are your flesh, but that is the other HU-
MIM body. They are not of us. They have your flesh, yet they have HU-MIM souls. They don't 
even know you." Again he said names of my children. I noticed the names he left out. "Some, he 
said are of us." Again he gave names. (I will give you all the name of the people who he named 
are with us; And all those who claim to be my won flesh who are not of us) for the asking. (But if 



you ask me and I tell you keep it to yourself until I proclaim whose names is on the great list of 
the 144,000 pure souls) So he looked into my eyes and said, "I have walked this same way my 
son. I will return to you soon." He leaned over put his chin on my shoulder with his left hand on 
my shoulder, stepped back smiled and said, "I will be near. If they free you son, I will free them." 
They all four of them lifted right up out of my room. I was not sleep, I was wide awoke. I returned 
back to this form, but my mind was open. I see what I have to do. And I thank all of you who really 
loved me. And taught me how to love. I will fight for your freedom from this plane. I feel I can do it 
with only a little help from you. The observers will be looking at each of you. Turn from your lust 
and lustful ways. Turn from selfness, greed. Turn from foul tongue, cursing, swearing. Turn from 
whoring. Turn form weakness, smoking, coffee, alcohol, sports, lust clubs. Don't go any place you 
would not take your children. Never travel alone. Look out for the Elders, and the needy. Forget 
no one who has less than you. Share your cars and homes. Shape your family into a tribe and 
nation. Live for of and by each other. Respect other's rights. Don't hurt one another, physically or 
emotionally or mentally. Don't show off. We are unique as a whole. Don't display yourself, 
suppress your egos. Work as one. They are here looking at each of you. Keep your body clean, 
be neat, kind, caring, concerned. Also they outformed me that the others are waiting for the return 
of their Lord God. he returned to Earth 1966 A.D. to have a son. Their Christ has been here. 
Shakhar Son of EL. This is why all the things Jehovah id in their Bible is being done right now. 
Check: 1914-----1933-----1966-----1970-----1979-----1999-----2000-----2004. He is back. Jehovah 
has already returned and his evil children are doing his work. Hate, War, Disease, Bloodshed. 
Let’s look and see if Jehovah and Ben Jehovah is back. Look at the world. First I will have you 
look in the Bible. Hate between seeds:  
 
Genesis 3:14-15  
 
"14 And the LORD God said unto the serpent, Because thou hast done this, thou art cursed 
above all cattle, and above every beast of the field; upon thy belly shalt thou go, and dust shalt 
thou eat all the days of thy life: 15 And I will put enmity between thee and the woman, and 
between thy seed and her seed; it shall bruise thy head, and thou shalt bruise his heel."  
 
Who's there, the Lord God or Jehovah of the Elohyeem? Who made the serpent; The Lord God 
(Genesis 3:1, "1 Now the serpent was more subtil than any beast of the field which the LORD 
God had made. And he said unto the woman, Yea, hath God said, Ye shall not eat of every tree 
of the garden?" ) Who tempted them Genesis 2:7-9, Good and Evil, from whom? Genesis 2:7-9 
"7 And the LORD God formed man of the dust of the ground, and breathed into his nostrils the 
breath of life; and man became a living soul. 8 And the LORD God planted a garden eastward in 
Eden; and there he put the man whom he had formed. 9 And out of the ground made the LORD 
God to grow every tree that is pleasant to the sight, and good for food; the tree of life also in the 
midst of the garden, and the tree of knowledge of good and evil." And Genesis 3:22 "22 And the 
LORD God said, Behold, the man is become as one of us, to know good and evil: and now, lest 
he put forth his hand, and take also of the tree of life, and eat, and live for ever." Whose talking 
one of us. Good-Evil, the Lord God. A killer Numbers 25:4, "And the LORD said unto Moses, 
Take all the heads of the people, and hang them up before the LORD against the sun, that the 
fierce anger of the LORD may be turned away from Israel" Master of deceit Hosea 12:7, "He is a 
merchant, the balances of deceit are in his hand: he loveth to oppress." Revelation 18:23, "23 
And the light of a candle shall shine no more at all in thee; and the voice of the bridegroom and of 
the bride shall be heard no more at all in thee: for thy merchants were the great men of the earth; 
for by thy sorceries were all nations deceived." People think they are worshiping the God 
Elohyeem ENQI, when they are in fact worshiping the evil Elohyee ENLIL and his Molock fallen 
angels Revelation 12:7-14.  
 
My Earth Mother was given two wings a plane to fly me to safety. Now let's look at the fake 
Jehovah be he called EL, EL SHAADI; JEHOVAH, JA, YAHWEH, YAHAYYU, LORD, GOD, ELI, 
ELOAH, ALLAH. RABB, ELYON EL, ILU, ILLAH, ELOH. His female EL= YAHWAH his female 
who he used is HAHWAH, ALLAH or ALLAT, ELOHEEM or ALI HAAT, all under ENLIL. EL.LIL. 
Familiar spirits, spooks, GHAYBIL, unseen, Ghost. Let's now see if the power of the 3 is with us. 



LEVI ATHAN and his sex powers LEVITRA a new game. Old name lust. Canaans 6th son HIV or 
H.I.V. Hivites Genesis 10:17, "And the Hivite, and the Arkite, and the Sinite," or his 8th son SIN 
(Sinites). Wake up now. They are observing you each day. They see you from where you don't 
see them. Come together up you mighty people. Bet BACK in BLACK. GET YOUR NATURAL 
BACK. GET BACK ON THE RIGHT TRACK. Now I will show you they are already here John 
5:39, "39 Search the scriptures; for in them ye think ye have eternal life: and they are they which 
testify of me." They THINK they have eternal life. Will they be raised after death? Job 14:12, "So 
man lieth down, and riseth not: till the heavens be no more, they shall not awake, nor be raised 
out of their sleep." NO. Why not? Exodus 4:11, "And the LORD said unto him, Who hath made 
man's mouth? Or who maketh the dumb, or deaf, or the seeing, or the blind? have not I the 
LORD?" The preachers, teachers, Imams, Rabbi, Kohan, mouth is made dumb. Who do they look 
for? Rabb if Arabic, Yehweh Jehovah if Christian or Jew and what does he say? Isaiah 45:7, "7 I 
form the light, and create darkness: I make peace, and create evil: I the LORD do all these 
things." He created Evil, deceived the prophets. From Adam to Muhammad. Ezekiel 14:9, "And if 
the prophet be deceived when he hath spoken a thing, I the LORD have deceived that prophet, 
and I will stretch out my hand upon him, and will destroy him from the midst of my people Israel." 
Who brings Evil in a city? Amos 3:6, "6 Shall a trumpet be blown in the city, and the people not be 
afraid? shall there be evil in a city, and the LORD hath not done it?" What did he do? Jeremiah 
4:10, "Then said I, Ah, Lord GOD! surely thou hast greatly deceived this people and Jerusalem, 
saying, Ye shall have peace; whereas the sword reacheth unto the soul." Greatly deceived 
people.  
 
 
THE TRICK OF THE 3.  
 
1 2 3  
Lord God Devil Man  
 
Now let's see if their false Christ was born 6-6-66, Revelation 13:18, "Here is wisdom. Let him 
that hath understanding count the number of the beast: for it is the number of a man; and his 
number is Six hundred threescore and six." He and his father are here in Isaiah 14:12, "12 How 
art thou fallen from heaven, O Lucifer, son of the morning! how art thou cut down to the ground, 
which didst weaken the nations!" Son of the Morning (Shakhar) the early morning star. Jesus, 
Zeus, Baal son of EL. So he called on ELI. Now let's see, he appears in physical form a man, in 
Revelation 13:18. In Isaiah 14:13-16, "13 For thou hast said in thine heart, I will ascend into 
heaven, I will exalt my throne above the stars of God: I will sit also upon the mount of the 
congregation, in the sides of the north: 14 I will ascend above the heights of the clouds; I will be 
like the most High. 15 Yet thou shalt be brought down to hell, to the sides of the pit. 16 They that 
see thee shall narrowly look upon thee, and consider thee, saying, Is this the man that made the 
earth to tremble, that did shake kingdoms;" The Man. Ezekiel 28:2, "2 Son of man, say unto the 
prince of Tyrus, Thus saith the Lord GOD; Because thine heart is lifted up, and thou hast said, I 
am a God, I sit in the seat of God, in the midst of the seas; yet thou art a man, and not God, 
though thou set thine heart as the heart of God:" Thou Art a Man. The Canaanite is Back. USA, 
the new land of Canaan. How did the Caucasian get American MU-LAAN? They took it while 
others were on it. And say their Lord God gave it them Leviticus 14:33-34, "33 And the LORD 
spake unto Moses and unto Aaron, saying, 34 When ye be come into the land of Canaan, which I 
give to you for a possession, and I put the plague of leprosy in a house of the land of your 
possession;" their Lord is a their Lord is a thief as he did our land. Now, he is back already doing 
his evils. Bush and all the Caucasian preached behind him the Canaanite churches support his 
killing. The God Leviathan ask for Blood to protect them, Genesis 8:20-21, "20 And Noah builded 
an altar unto the LORD; and took of every clean beast, and of every clean fowl, and offered burnt 
offerings on the altar. 21 And the LORD smelled a sweet savour; and the LORD said in his heart, 
I will not again curse the ground any more for man's sake; for the imagination of man's heart is 
evil from his youth; neither will I again smite any more every thing living, as I have done." And 
confirms it in Leviticus 1:1-17 and Leviticus 2:1-16.  
 



He loves the smell of burning dead flesh. That's sweet to him. He told them to eat Humans. 
CANAAN-BAAL, CANNIBALISM (Leviticus 26:29, 2 Kings 6:27-29, Isaiah 49:26, Jeremiah 19:9, 
Lamentations 2:20, Lamentations 4:10, Ezekiel 5:10) and they are on the new eating each other 
and eating flesh raw, rear, bloody, Steak Houses. Stop eating Blood meat. Nuwaubians Stop it. 
Genesis 9:3-8, "3 Every moving thing that liveth shall be meat for you; even as the green herb 
have I given you all things. 4 But flesh with the life thereof, which is the blood thereof, shall ye not 
eat. 5 And surely your blood of your lives will I require; at the hand of every beast will I require it, 
and at the hand of man; at the hand of every man's brother will I require the life of man. 6 Whoso 
sheddeth man's blood, by man shall his blood be shed: for in the image of God made he man. 7 
And you, be ye fruitful, and multiply; bring forth abundantly in the earth, and multiply therein. 8 
And God spake unto Noah, and to his sons with him, saying," This is not the Lord ENLIL, No its 
God ENQI. NO Blood, but ENLIL says Eat Blood.  
 
Ques: Is he back, Yes or No?  
 
Ans: YES.  
 
Ques: Is he doing the same things he did in the Bible?  
 
Ans: YES.  
 
Ques: Is he behind an evil people?  
 
Ans: YES.  
 
Ques: Does he have Negroes, Israelites following him?  
 
Ans: YES.  
 
Ques: Is he still killing them?  
 
Ans: Yes.  
 
Let's see if he did that in the Bible also.  
 
 
Punishment: EXTREME, RUTHLESSNESS  
 
Leviticus 20:10-21:  
 
"10 And the man that committeth adultery with another man's wife, even he that committeth 
adultery with his neighbour's wife, the adulterer and the adulteress shall surely be put to death. 
11 And the man that lieth with his father's wife hath uncovered his father's nakedness: both of 
them shall surely be put to death; their blood shall be upon them. 12 And if a man lie with his 
daughter in law, both of them shall surely be put to death: they have wrought confusion; their 
blood shall be upon them. 13 If a man also lie with mankind, as he lieth with a woman, both of 
them have committed an abomination: they shall surely be put to death; their blood shall be upon 
them. 14 And if a man take a wife and her mother, it is wickedness: they shall be burnt with fire, 
both he and they; that there be no wickedness among you. 15 And if a man lie with a beast, he 
shall surely be put to death: and ye shall slay the beast. 16 And if a woman approach unto any 
beast, and lie down thereto, thou shalt kill the woman, and the beast: they shall surely be put to 
death; their blood shall be upon them. 17 And if a man shall take his sister, his father's daughter, 
or his mother's daughter, and see her nakedness, and she see his nakedness; it is a wicked 
thing; and they shall be cut off in the sight of their people: he hath uncovered his sister's 
nakedness; he shall bear his iniquity. 18 And if a man shall lie with a woman having her sickness, 
and shall uncover her nakedness; he hath discovered her fountain, and she hath uncovered the 



fountain of her blood: and both of them shall be cut off from among their people. 19 And thou 
shalt not uncover the nakedness of thy mother's sister, nor of thy father's sister: for he uncovereth 
his near kin: they shall bear their iniquity. 20 And if a man shall lie with his uncle's wife, he hath 
uncovered his uncle's nakedness: they shall bear their sin; they shall die childless. 21 And if a 
man shall take his brother's wife, it is an unclean thing: he hath uncovered his brother's 
nakedness; they shall be childless"  
 
 
DECEPTION  
Deuteronomy 4:33-35  
 
"33 Did ever people hear the voice of God speaking out of the midst of the fire, as thou hast 
heard, and live? 34 Or hath God assayed to go and take him a nation from the midst of another 
nation, by temptations, by signs, and by wonders, and by war, and by a mighty hand, and by a 
stretched out arm, and by great terrors, according to all that the LORD your God did for you in 
Egypt before your eyes? 35 Unto thee it was shewed, that thou mightest know that the LORD he 
is God; there is none else beside him."  
 
 
DISHONESTY  
1 Kings 22:23  
 
"23 Now therefore, behold, the LORD hath put a lying spirit in the mouth of all these thy prophets, 
and the LORD hath spoken evil concerning thee."  
 
Exodus 3:18-22  
 
"18 And they shall hearken to thy voice: and thou shalt come, thou and the elders of Israel, unto 
the king of Egypt, and ye shall say unto him, The LORD God of the Hebrews hath met with us: 
and now let us go, we beseech thee, three days" journey into the wilderness, that we may 
sacrifice to the LORD our God. 19 And I am sure that the king of Egypt will not let you go, no, not 
by a mighty hand. 20 And I will stretch out my hand, and smite Egypt with all my wonders which I 
will do in the midst thereof: and after that he will let you go. 21 And I will give this people favour in 
the sight of the Egyptians: and it shall come to pass, that, when ye go, ye shall not go empty: 22 
But every woman shall borrow of her neighbour, and of her that sojourneth in her house, jewels of 
silver, and jewels of gold, and raiment: and ye shall put them upon your sons, and upon your 
daughters; and ye shall spoil the Egyptians."  
 
EVIL CARIED OUT  
 
Judges 2:15  
 
"15 Whithersoever they went out, the hand of the LORD was against them for evil, as the LORD 
had said, and as the LORD had sworn unto them: and they were greatly distressed."  
 
1 Samuel 16:14-15  
 
"14 But the Spirit of the LORD departed from Saul, and an evil spirit from the LORD troubled him. 
15 And Saul's servants said unto him, Behold now, an evil spirit from God troubleth thee."  
 
HOSTILITY  
 
Psalms 2:12  
 
"12 Kiss the Son, lest he be angry, and ye perish from the way, when his wrath is kindled but a 
little. Blessed are all they that put their trust in him."  



 
Psalms 6:1  
 
"O LORD, rebuke me not in thine anger, neither chasten me in thy hot displeasure."  
 
Psalms 7:6  
 
"6 Arise, O LORD, in thine anger, lift up thyself because of the rage of mine enemies: and awake 
for me to the judgment that thou hast commanded"  
 
Psalms 7:11  
 
11 God judgeth the righteous, and God is angry with the wicked every day.  
 
KILLS BABIES, INFANTS  
 
Leviticus 26:22  
 
"22 I will also send wild beasts among you, which shall rob you of your children, and destroy your 
cattle, and make you few in number; and your high ways shall be desolate."  
 
Numbers 31:17  
 
"17 Now therefore kill every male among the little ones, and kill every woman that hath known 
man by lying with him."  
 
Deuteronomy 3:6  
 
"6 And we utterly destroyed them, as we did unto Sihon king of Heshbon, utterly destroying the 
men, women, and children, of every city."  
 
(1 Samuel 15:3; 2 Samuel 12:15-18; Psalms 137:8-9; Isaiah 14:21; Isaiah 13:18; Jeremiah 2:30; 
Jeremiah 15:7; Jeremiah 18:21, Lamentations 4:10, Ezekiel 9:6; Hosea 2:4; Hosea 9:12; Hosea 
13:16) All talks about killing children as he is doing all over the world today with wars.  
 
ORDERS OTHERS TO KILL  
 
Genesis 5:24  
 
"24 And Enoch walked with God: and he was not; for God took him."  
 
Genesis 7:21-23  
 
"21 And all flesh died that moved upon the earth, both of fowl, and of cattle, and of beast, and of 
every creeping thing that creepeth upon the earth, and every man: 22 All in whose nostrils was 
the breath of life, of all that was in the dry land, died. 23 And every living substance was 
destroyed which was upon the face of the ground, both man, and cattle, and the creeping things, 
and the fowl of the heaven; and they were destroyed from the earth: and Noah only remained 
alive, and they that were with him in the ark."  
 
Genesis 19:24-25  
 
"24 Then the LORD rained upon Sodom and upon Gomorrah brimstone and fire from the LORD 
out of heaven; 25 And he overthrew those cities, and all the plain, and all the inhabitants of the 
cities, and that which grew upon the ground."  
 



(Genesis 38:7; Exodus 12:29-30; Exodus 32:25-28; Leviticus 10:1-2; Numbers 11:1; Numbers 
14:26-37; Numbers 16:32-35; Numbers 16:44-49; Numbers 21:5-6; Numbers 25:1-9; Numbers 
31:7-18; Numbers 33:4; Deuteronomy 2:20-21); And on and on.  
 
HE IS NOT OMNIPOTENT  
 
Exodus 4:24  
 
"24 And it came to pass by the way in the inn, that the LORD met him, and sought to kill him."  
 
Judges 1:19  
 
"19 And the LORD was with Judah; and he drave out the inhabitants of the mountain; but could 
not drive out the inhabitants of the valley, because they had chariots of iron."  
 
Jeremiah 2:30  
 
"30 In vain have I smitten your children; they received no correction: your own sword hath 
devoured your prophets, like a destroying lion."  
 
HE IS NOT OMNIPRESENT  
 
Genesis 4:16  
 
"16 And Cain went out from the presence of the LORD, and dwelt in the land of Nod, on the east 
of Eden."  
 
Genesis 11:5  
 
"5 And the LORD came down to see the city and the tower, which the children of men builded."  
 
Genesis 17:22  
 
"22 And he left off talking with him, and God went up from Abraham."  
 
(Genesis 18:20-21; Genesis 18:33; Exodus 11:4; Exodus 20:24; Exodus 25:8; Exodus 29:43-46; 
Numbers 23:15; Deuteronomy 23:13-14; Deuteronomy 33:2; 2 Samuel 7:5-7; 1 Kings 8:12-13; 1 
Kings 19:11-12; 2 Kings 24:20; Job 1:12; Job 2:7; Psalms 9:11; Psalms 10:1; Psalms 14:1-2; 
Psalms 22:1; Psalms 74:2; Psalms 76:2; Isaiah 24:23; Isaiah 37:14; Jeremiah 23:39-40; Ezekiel 
20:40; Hosea 11:9; Hosea 12:9; Joel 3:17; Jonah 1:3; Jonah 1:10; Habakkuk 3:3; Zechariah 8:2-
3)  
 
HE IS NOT OMNISCIENCE  
 
Genesis 11:1-8  
 
"1 And the whole earth was of one language, and of one speech. 2 And it came to pass, as they 
journeyed from the east, that they found a plain in the land of Shinar; and they dwelt there. 3 And 
they said one to another, Go to, let us make brick, and burn them throughly. And they had brick 
for stone, and slime had they for morter. 4 And they said, Go to, let us build us a city and a tower, 
whose top may reach unto heaven; and let us make us a name, lest we be scattered abroad upon 
the face of the whole earth. 5 And the LORD came down to see the city and the tower, which the 
children of men builded. 6 And the LORD said, Behold, the people is one, and they have all one 
language; and this they begin to do: and now nothing will be restrained from them, which they 
have imagined to do. 7 Go to, let us go down, and there confound their language, that they may 
not understand one another's speech. 8 So the LORD scattered them abroad from thence upon 



the face of all the earth: and they left off to build the city."  
 
Genesis 18:20-21  
 
"20 And the LORD said, Because the cry of Sodom and Gomorrah is great, and because their sin 
is very grievous; 21 I will go down now, and see whether they have done altogether according to 
the cry of it, which is come unto me; and if not, I will know."  
 
Genesis 22:12  
 
"12 And he said, Lay not thine hand upon the lad, neither do thou any thing unto him: for now I 
know that thou fearest God, seeing thou hast not withheld thy son, thine only son from me."  
 
Numbers 22:9  
 
"9 And God came unto Balaam, and said, What men are these with thee?"  
 
(Deuteronomy 8:2; Deuteronomy 13:3; 2 Chronicles 32:31; Jeremiah 32:35; Jeremiah 36:3,7; 
Amos 3:2)  
 
He is here now. Do you see him in the 3 ISMS.  
 
1. Mosesism  
2. Jesusism  
3. Muhammadism  
 
Religion blinded by the white light of faith. Now let's see:  
 
Is Sadam Husain worship the same Lord God or Allah Rabb? Is he a Caucasian? YES. And Iran? 
YES. And Jodan? YES. And Syria? YES. And Egypt? YES. And Palistan? YES. And Yemen? 
YES. And Morocco? YES. And Libya? YES. And Kuwait? YES. And Saudi Arabia? YES. And 
Euro-Americans? YES. And Britain, England? YES. And France? YES. And Greece? YES. And 
Ireland? YES. And Holland? YES. And Germany? YES. And Russia? YES. And Australia? YES. 
And Canada? YES. And Afghanistan? YES. And Turkey? YES. And Lebanon? YES. And Spain? 
YES. And Poland? YES. And Israel the State? YES. Look around you. They are all a part of the 
same race. Canaanite curse seed mixed with them 6-Ether fur, not 9-Ether hair. Killers all of 
them. Killing in the name of the Lord Jehovah. Stop worshiping him. Stop giving his son your 
spiritual power. Stop it right now. Turn back to WU-NUWAUBU. SAVE OUR CHILDREN. He is a 
killer God, a burner of flesh Lord. Get away from him. Learn to do for self and kind. Work for self 
and kind. Nuwaubians come home. It's our time. They are here. Their Lord God has already 
returned and is doing what he always does. Kills, Kills, Kills, Kills. More is on the way. They are 
also back for you. Read your Holy Tablets. Live by the Family Guide except respect for New Land 
of Canaan.  
 
Ashuq Baba 
 



 
This is your message Najwa and Davina, Kirsten  
Read it before all.  
 
Ba-Kuluwm Kalun  
 
They have a lot to say that I can't write in letters.  
 
I am in the love of the All and All love is in me. I am a part of the All and All is a part of me. I begin 
All things, prayers, and thinking by using Ba-Kaluwm. I am a part of the All and All is a part of me. 
I am one with the All and All is one with me. I can succeed as part of the All and fail as a 
individual. I can be All that I wish to be in the all as long as my wish is to stay in All. The All does I 
do. The All can I can. I am never alone, nor are you. Ba-IGI.GI.aat,  
 
I give all praise and thanks to the Most High Heavenly Father ANU and his blessed consort 
mother of the water NIN.A. and their holy son master of the grown ENQI and his blessed sister 
and helper princess of the genes. Mother NIN.TI.  
 
Rahubaat: Nuwaubians  
 
I will give you what the being who called himself NAM.LU.GAL.LU, transmitter. He was tall about 
7'. He had big eyes with dark black pupils. His skin colour was dark brown to black. His hair was 
grey to silver and very wooly. He spoke with a deep voice. Very kind sound, but firm. He was a 
Rizqiyian/ANUNNAQI. He has been to this planet many times, and is known by other names. I 
said I am also a Nuwaubian. I teach Wu-Nuwaubu on a much higher level. Well I asked him much 
more of which I will tell you face to face, there were with him two others like himself. They looked 
much alike and two little people unlike Crilll, Alomar and Saaat. They were not Greys they were 
Humanoid but with big hands and feet only about 2 ½ to 3' tall. When I asked where they were 
from they said Andromeda Galaxy. The High Council meets there. They said they were originally 
from Aldebaran. But many groups of beings have come together to stop the self destruction of 
many planets invaded by Draco/Drago, and other such evil beings; also there were others with 
them. I will not attempt to describe to you now. They said this planet has reached its last phase. 
Now more evil than good rule it. The Caucasian race has succumbed to many evil other races 
who take on the form of what they think to be beauty, and they worship them. They said Jesus 
the Christ, they have chosen to worship is a faker. He is not the real Sanaanda, nor TAM.MUZ. 
Anyone can be called Yashu'a, Immanuel, there are many Gods, Lords. Anyone who rules the 
mind, body, and ways of another is their god. Anyone who controls where they live, lay their head 
to sleep, grow their food is their Lord. It's all a play on words. However, if the human who live on 
this planet does not stop upsetting the natural laws, they bring doom. The way they seek to 
become gods and lords over others. The Caucasian has not been chosen to lead the world. They 
lack true emotions in their creation. We never intended them to be peaceful. They were bred to 
be killers, with low reproduction levels and a short life span. What you call Negroid was to live 
1,000 years each and the other humans 120 years. But the warrior seed of Caucasians only 60 
years. They were only created to fight other invading races, to protect the God race Negroids. But 
they went insane, lost control when they were left unattended. They were never to taste blood. 
They did, and their true nature came out. We place one over them call YHWH. They replaced him 
with a faker unbeknowing to them Jehovah is an evil killer from another race of beings that takes 
on human form, and have been coming to this planet right after they discovered the ANUNNAQI 
came. This being has much power, high technologies and can fool the unknowing. He has long 
blond fur, blue eyes, and pink skin. They said: He can change forms to deceive. He has many 
followers and look-a-likes. They come to people as women, angels, or people misleading them. 
They know what my job is and saw how it was beginning to come to pass, so they stepped into 
the heart of the weak, to turn them against me and the mission. They said, Wu-Nuwaubu is their 
mission for us, our only way out. We must learn to live by it or we will not be re-accepted by the 
old ones. They said many crafts that come here mean us no good, and when they attempt to 
abduct Nuwaubians they step in. They can take and do what ever they want to Caucasoids, but 



not Negroids who are children Gods waiting to grow. This is why you don't have many Negroid 
abductions. They said there are 4 races. I will give names at another time that come to shop for 
food, and have been for over 12,000 years. They take 100's of humans each day, transport them 
to their starships for food. We call them missing persons. If you try to stop them they will invade 
the whole planet. They are very strong beings not accepted by the Federation. There are also 
410 races of beings who love to have sex with humans, and also toy with them. There are 37 
races who have NO emotions like humans: love, caring, kindness, please, ect. They abducted to 
breed a hybrid race of themselves. They have been doing it for 7,000 years, but mixed with the 
Caucasoids and created a race of sex crazed killers who lack true emotions, no souls. The have 
grown up to become many nations of this planet. Many sub-races of Caucasians want to do 
better, but will lose support if they don't keep killing for them. Much life was on Mars, Venus and 
Jupiter. Titan is the planet not Saturn. I will tell you more later. It's so much. They said don't 
worry. If you cling to Wu-Nuwaubu and live it you will grow. It's not by far over EN:MAR.DUQ.GAL 
as they called me. You have much to do here, only you know the real story, and we will guide you 
on as we have done. They will try to make you all live by their laws of life, sex, greed. You have 
your own laws which differ from theirs. You are children of ANUNNAQI Gods. You are used to 
just taking what you want, and they fear that law. Because their reproduction levels were cut 
short, their sexual organs were made the smallest so that the female of their race will want to 
breed with Negroids to breed themselves out of existence after 6,000 years. It took 600 years to 
breed them, part man and part beast. They don't want you to marry young because you are bred 
to be high-breeders. You will have too many, and over populate. This was created in each, one to 
breed many offspring, the other for pleasures only. So they created porno and all forms of lust 
that Negroes fall into also, and the Caucasoid women seek out Negroid men. So a White man 
would kill a Negroid man if he saw him with his women, but it won't stop. Negroids living under 
the laws of Caucasoids have learned their ways, follow their laws, love their women, and her 
image and skills. If you travel outside of European lands you find in Africa women marry and have 
children very young. They live in incest. They said blood is poisoned by their diseases. They are 
trying to help us in that way, but we won't stop eating the unclean foods, using drugs, smoking, 
drinking, whoring, cursing, thinking the wrong things. There is nothing in his world for you but lies, 
deception. They make you think if you do your best to go to their schools, study their ways of life, 
play their games you will make it. What is it? Make it to be a star, devil, fallen angel by their law. 
They said we know all these things in our hearts, but we think it best to look out for ourselves and 
family. We are all one family under them. If not we are fooled. They said the invader race is using 
mind games. They have sound waves that alter thinking. One minute you love this person, next 
thing they turn you against your lover, wife, children, parents and teachers. They can make you 
hate the ones you love, even kill. They are using that red wave length on Nuwaubians now, and it 
confused them. So 9-ether dropped to 7-ether, almost 6-ether. Lots of our own Nuwaubians have 
turned to the Caucasoids way of life, giving into the devils ways to control us. Stopping our 
birthrate, teaching our children about their fake Christ and turn their heart against us. They went 
on and on. It's so clear what's going on now. They spoke about the world what time we are in; all 
of Europe will fall apart. That includes Euro-Canaan. These new leaders will cause Christism to 
fall apart. They is such hatred that now Christians will turn on Christians. The 3 parties that rule 
this land Independent, Democratic and Republican will start a war against each other. This year 
all hell will break out up to 2007 then on to 2012. Forces of beings worshipped by those in power, 
have created by their own 6-ether science, a demon power to be released by their military March 
of 2005. These forces will become the real terrorist. The fighting now in Iraq will spread to Iran. 
Syria will fear and join in, which will cause great destructions. Millions upon millions of people will 
die. They said they tried to interfere without violating cosmic laws with floods, hurricanes, storms, 
volcanoes, ect; but the demon seed is at work killing to make new pack with Jehovah. He came 
back to them 6-6-66, and told them he wants more blood than he asked Hitler to give him for his 
help. You are about to have internal civil wars again. The south has risen again with evil in their 
cold hearts. One of 3 people will die. They said they are here for us. Many of us will make it, but 
many we love will not. Death is upon us now. People we know all around us, old friends, relatives 
will be dying. Don't fear. We will prevail. Things look bad, but if you drop his way of life, get back 
to your own Wu-Nuwaubu you will be safe. Be careful what you drink and eat. He has altered 
things. It may look like milk and not be, or like bread and not be. He is putting blood in coffee, 



now in sodas. He needs us to taste blood because we mixed in with him, and the blood will 
enforce the spell on us to serve them. Stop eating blood meat. It's your choice. They are here. If I 
was not here I could get so much more done with help. Things I don't know how to write down. 
The government used Reptilians on the land invaded May 8th as they are using in Iraq. Not 
humans, Dragonian killers. They kill and at night come back for bodies to eat. It's so very hard for 
me to tell you all of this, but it's real. Stay close together, but watch to see who don't pray, who 
love blood, curse, steal, smoke, treat children bad. Look around then inside to see what you must 
do. From the inside out watch your friends. They could lead you into the hand of the beast. Look 
at your children. Did you give them over to the beast and his world? Do you think they are doing 
better in the Caucasian man's world? Stop and think again my friend you're wrong, and you best 
hurry and get them out of his world. You as their Bible say YOU: Leviticus 20:2 "THAT GIVETH 
ANY OF HIS SEED "CHILDREN" UNTO MOLECH" Leviticus 20:-6 GIVING THEM TO 
"FAMILIAR SPIRITS (HOLY GHOST, HOLY SPIRIT OF CANAANITE CHRISTIANITY) AND 
AFTER WIZARDS, TO GO A WHORING AFTER THEM, I WILL EVEN SET MY FACE AGAINST 
THAT SOUL, AND WILL CUT HIM OFF FROM AMONG HIS PEOPLE." You if you in this let your 
daughters or sons become Niggers, Hip Hoppers, in their world of their world, if you gave your 
children over to the white man's world. Leviticus 18:3, Leviticus 18:21, Deuteronomy 18:10-11, 2 
Kings 21:6 to the Canaanites and their Lord God the faker one they set up now and call the God. 
"In God We Trust". You better get your seed out of the hands of the devil, out of his way of life 
and laws, or they will become angered at all of us Nuwaubians like the other lost souls. We ARE 
AFRICANS. We have our own laws, morality, customs, rules, regulations. No not set up by me, 
but set up for both you and me.  
 
Wadu'. BABA. EN:MAR.DUQ.GAL 
 



11-12-04  
Brother, Son, Rick and your Consort have a message to spread to the world.  
 
En. Mar. Duq. Gal and His Fate: Imprisonment The Wars Of The Gods And Men  
By Zecharia Sitchin Pages 202-228  
Title Of Chapter : The Prisoner In The Pyramid  
 
Records prove MAR DUQ was imprisoned alive in the "mountain tomb Pyramid". So this is 
another repeat of our stories as you know Enqi was over Africa and MAR DUQ over the 
Pyramids. This is why Sumerian teachings built Tama-re, Nuwaubia Egiptian pyramid in the west 
or far west. Mar-duq's site was Heliopolis the sun city RA as Atum Re. Built a Shriner temple his 
special shrine Al Mahdi of Nubia site of Dumuz: and the Nubians or Nuwaubian came to Tama-re 
to make pilgrimage. Magaraj site Dumuzi who is not the brother Oba but the son Yacub, Jake the 
snake. He got the support of the Evil Inanna/ Ishtar/ Asteroth who with her friend had sex with 
another EL, ilu. Allah worshipper, Muslims. Ansaar children plotted evil, ambitions, greed. The 
story of Dumuzi and Inanna or Jake and Abigail can be found. She was the Grand Daughter of 
Enlil this time it's her son Enlil. She lied and said we had sex before she was of age yet our son 
Enlil was born after she had past the age of consent. Her own father Yusuf confirmed it on the 
stand during the trial. Keep up with this if you want to see the hidden meanings behind the SU-EN 
plot. That took place in South Beach Florida. It's called a Love story.  
 
Or a Lust /Luster The Egiptian text Of EdFu. Ishtar is called Asteroth. Her Canaanite as she was 
born with a Arabic name Habibia (Love) a Yacub but they all put down their Nubian names for 
Canaanite names. Check this out. All of them took on Christian Canaanite names. Let's move on. 
For the Doubters it states that this Asteroth (Abigail) had gone to visit Dumuzi (JAKE). This was 
confirmed also by her own father she said on the stand that only Ummi Samirah met her at the 
bus stop when she left. However, in the court transcripts her father came on after her and said 
when he got there to pick her up. Jake was there, another lie on the stand under oath. Then she 
said she went to meet with Jake at his place.  
STAY WITH IT NUWAUBIANS FOLLOW THE BOOK. As well it says she met him in his far away 
rural district (they took children under age across state lines from GA to south beach Florida to 
meet and have sex with minors while they plotted on MARDUQ). It says how Dumuzi (Jake) 
stood awaiting her Abigail (Habiba) arrival. At the time Abigail had her parent backing they did not 
know about the plot. Nanner and Nin Gal. as well as the family members paid her faveral 
concession. Lapis Lazuli precious stone she loves money stole from office of A.E.O. Even had 
help from another Gibil, (ISH) in his home and bed. Nut then Ish turned on his father all done by 
Abigail whispering, provoking words to Jake, etc. But even with all this Abigail was still not happy. 
It's stated on court records, it was not a happy union.  
 
Next they need more so Dumuzi: (Jake) resorted to get his own sister to lie Fatimah. Fatimah 
went along with the lie ( Geshtinanna) but by the time for court, refused. So Jake tried to force her 
threatening to tell of her bi-sexual past as he also is a bi-sexual. Read on in page 218. Page 219 
tells you it will back fire on him Jake will be handcuffed by his own F.B.I and Marshall friends. 
They let him go to lie on ME. Jake changes names and went into hiding. Government protection, 
but Nuwaubians kept seeing him again and again. He was given a subpena for the trial but ran 
and hid. Attorney Charles had him under Siva lance but he got away. Now read page 220. 
E.Mush of the snakes JAKE THE SNAKE. Look who ends up getting arrested read 221 
MAR.DUQ fighting for his life 135 years is death but she Abigail kept at it. They use to email and 
call threats to Tama-re about the F.B.I. Raids etc. Page 222-223. ANU came to me sent the 
Anunnaqi to let them know after trial we have more evidence then. They have our weapons its 
Awesome TRUTH. So ANU let us have an APPEAL. Tears came to my eyes when I saw Att. 
Adrian Patrick in Leavenworth Prison, sentence MAR DUQ to death without death. ( 135 years) 
leaving MAR DUQ alone in Kings chambers SHU B-115 look down 24 hours a day all alone. Air 
to Bricatt (very cold). Also Marduq had bad food, unclean water. I was in fact buried alive doomed 
to die (be killed by inmates) in agony. Page 224. But the text relate Mur.Duq did not get killed my 
Leavenworth inmates.  



 
It also speaks about my children Muhammad, Rick , Nefu, Richelle and others getting up set at 
transfer looking for me came to Oklahoma, and found me in Leavenworth they said Where is he 
held captive? The city Tama-re fell into tumult. (People Nuwaubians turned on each other, fell 
away, lied, stole, whored, real tumult until they lost the land. It's all right here for you to see. Read 
on. A goddess appears: she is Nefu the sister, daughter of Mar-Duq (Sarpanit) she sees Att 
Adrian Cry . For Pops, Freedom. He is the messenger. He came first to visit me at this tomb 
(mountain) page 225. Nefu and Rochelle come to visit Mur-Duq. They see what kind of people 
are here, the living dead. The Rumor goes out. POPS IS DEAD. Now the dram takes a new turn. 
Suddenly the Attorney who represents MAR DUQ speaks out motions, appeals, filings, and says I 
did not betray Pops, I'm not with the sinner Sills, Woods, and Royals. I will not be lied on is what 
Att Adrian Patrick said to all the Nuwaubians in meetings. He sent in the Appellate Brief and more 
motions to a higher court. MAR DUQ is found NOT GUILTY. Read 226 - 227 - 228. It is all right 
there I could have did each page but I know as you read it you will see how it relates to me 
RIGHT NOW. It's all apart of a master plan. And I give all praise to The Most High ANU and 
ANUNNAQI for all they have done and will do. Nuwaubians must I repeat. WE ARE THE REAL 
THING. How could I line this up like this tells me how? I can't. The book was written before the 
arrest.  
 
1985 ISBN 0-380-89585-4. CHAPTER 10. It's all there. How can they get around this, its right in 
front of them. As the clock ticks tock. We are in between it. The power of the Most High be upon 
you all. Follow the laws, stay together, work as one, look out for each other, pray when you feel 
the need. Respect elders, eat clean food. Stop eating blood, meat, beef buffalo. You may eat 
fowls, fish, be neat and clean at all times. Be kind to each other, respect our Nuwaubian women, 
educate our children. Take them out of the Canaanite world. Take them out of his dress, music, 
and halls of gathering evil. Bring Nuwaubian children back together to be raised as Gods and 
Goddesses. No Boyfriends, girlfriends before age. Clean up your act NOW! Before the mother 
ship comes Rev.21  
 
BABA. EN. MAR.DUQ.GAL  
 
------------------------------------------  
 
THE PRISONER IN THE PYRAMID Chapter 10  
Zacharia Sitchin Wars Of Gods & Men pg 202-228  
"The incident of the Tower of Babel brought to an unexpected end the longest era of Peace on 
Earth that Man can recall. The chain of tragic events the incident had triggered had, we believe, a 
direct bearing on the Great Pyramid and its mysteries....  
 
"....To the many enigmas pertaining to the construction and purpose of the Great Pyramid at 
Giza, two more were added after its completion. All theories concerning them, having been based 
on the assumption of a royal burial as the pyramid's purpose, have been flawed and wanting. We 
believe that the answers lie not in the tales of the Pharaohs, but in the tales of the gods.  
 
At this point Mr. Sitchin writes several pages detailing the construction of the Pyramid; however, 
despite of this section (in the book) being more updated, the reader of previous books in this 
series, would be, by now, familiar with many of such details, therefore, I will skip several pages 
from Book 3 and continue with this chapter's Prisoner story:  
 
"That Marduk was imprisoned alive in the "Mountain Tomb," there is no doubt; texts that have 
been found and authoritatively translated attest to that. Other Mesopotamian texts throw light on 
the nature of his offense. Alltogether enable us to arrive at a plausible reconstruction of the 
events.  
 
"Evicted from Babylon and Mesopotamia, Marduk returned to Egypt. He promptly established 
himself in Heliopolis, enhancing its role as his "cult center" by assembling his celestial 



memorabilia in a special shrine, to which Egyptians made pilgrimages for a long time thereafter.  
 
"But seeking to reestablish his hegemony over Egypt, Marduk found that things had changed 
since he left Egypt to attempt his coup d'etat in Mesopotamia. Though Thoth, we gather, did not 
put up a struggle for supremacy, and Nergal and Gibil were far from the center of power, a new 
rival had emerged in the interim: Dumuzi. That younger son of Enki, his domain bordering Upper 
Egypt, was emerging as a pretender to the throne of Egypt.  
 
"And behind his ambitions was none other than his bride Inanna/Ishtar - another cause for 
Marduk's suspicions and dislike.  
 
"The tale of Dumuzi and Inanna - he a son of Enki, she a granddaugher of Enlil - reads like an 
ancient tale of Romeo and Juliet. Like Shakespeare's drama, it, too, ended in tragedy, death, and 
revenge.  
 
"The first presence of Inanna/Ishtar in Egypt is mentioned in the Edfu text dealing with the First 
Pyramid War. Called there Ashtoreth (her Canaanite name), she is said to have appeared on the 
battlefield among the advancing forces of Horus. The reason for this inexplicable presence in 
Egypt might have been to visit her bridegroom Dumuzi, through whose district the fighting force 
was passing.  
 
"....At that time Inanna/Ishtar had the blessing of her parents, Nannar/Sin and Ningal, as well as 
of her brother Utu/Shamash, to the Romeo-and-Juliet love match between a granddaughter of 
Enlil and a son of Enki. Some brothers of Dumuzi, and probably Enki himself, also gave their 
consent.  
 
"....Fighting broke out, and brother fought brother, when Seth occupied lands not his (please view 
Chapter 2, of this Book). The situation changed completely: The Second Pyramid War pitched the 
sons and grandchildren of Enlil against the descendants of Enki. "Juliet" had to be separated from 
her "Romeo."  
 
"When the lovers were reunited after that war, and their marriage consumated, they spent many 
days and nights in bliss and ecstasy - the subject of many Sumerian love songs.  
 
"....With all that it was not a happy union, for it did not produced a heir - an essential requirement, 
it appears, for carrying out the divine ambitions. Thus it came to pass that in an attempt to have a 
mail heir, Dumuzi resorted to a tactic adopted by his own father: he tried to seduce .... his own 
sister.  
But whereas in bygone days Ninharsag agreed to Enki's advances, Dumuzi's sister Geshtinanna 
refused. In his desperation Dumuzi violated a sexual taboo: he raped his own sister.  
 
"....Dumuzi's need overrode the prohibition, under the moral codes of the Anunnaki.... Aware that 
he had done a horrible deed, Dumuzi was soon thereafter seized by a premonition that he was to 
pay for his deed with his life.... He had a dream....The nightmare ended with Dumuzi seeing 
himself lying dead in the midst of his sheepfolds.  
 
And so it came to pass. Eventually Dumuzi was seized.  
 
"....The seized Dumuzi manages to escape and reaches the river "at the great dike in the desert 
of E.MUSH ("home of the snakes"). There was only one such place in Egypt, where desert and 
river met at a great dike: at the first Nile Cataract, the place where nowadays the great dam of 
Aswan is located.  
 
"But the swirling waters did not let Dumuzi reach the other riverbank where his mother and 
Inanna were standing by to offer him protection. Instead, "there did the boat-wrecking waters 
carry the lad towards Kur; to Kur did the boat-wrecking waters carry the espoused of Inanna."  



 
"This and other parallel texts reveal that those who had come to seize Dumuzi were in fact 
arresting him in accordance with the order given by a higher god, the Master of Kur, who "a 
sentence passed upon him." But it could not have been a sentence passed by the full Assembly 
of the gods: Enlilite gods, such as Utu/Shamash and Inanna, were helping Dumuzi escape. The 
sentence, then, was one-sided, passed only by the authority of the master of the arresting 
deputies. He was none other than Marduk, the elder brother of both Dumuzi and Geshtinanna.  
 
"His identity comes through in the text named by scholars "The Myths of Inanna and Bilulu." In it 
the shady Old Belili turns out to have been a male, the Lord Bilulu (EN.BILULU) in disguise and 
the very deity who directed the punitive action against Dumuzi. Akkadian texts dealing with divine 
epithets explained that Enbilulu was il Marduk sha hattati, "the god Marduk who had sinned," and 
"The Sorrower of Inanna."  
 
"Having disapproved of the Dumuzi-Inanna love matching from the beginning, Marduk no doubt 
was even more opposed to the union after the Pyramid Wars. The rape of Geshtinanna by 
Dumuzi - politically motivated - was thus an opportunity for Marduk to block the designs Inanna 
had for Egypt, by seizing and punishing Dumuzi. Did Marduk intend to put Dumuzi to death? 
Probably not, solitary exile was the customary punishment. The death of Dumuzi, in a manner 
that has remained unclear, was probably accidental.  
 
"But whether accidental or not was irrelevant to Inanna. As far as she was concerned, Marduk 
had cause her beloved's death.  
 
"As Inanna continued to challenge Marduk, now hiding inside the mighty structure, her fury rose 
as he ignored her threats. "For the second time, infuriated by his pride, Inanna aproached [the 
pyramid] and proclaimed: 'My father Enlil has permitted me to enter inside The Mountain!' " 
Flaunting her weapons, she haughtily announced: "Into the heart of The Mountain I shall 
penetrate.... inside The Mountain, my victory I shall establish!" Getting no response she began 
her attack:  
 
She ceased not striking the sides of E-bih  
and all its corners,  
even its multitude or raised stones.  
But inside . . . the Great Serpent who had gone in  
his poison ceased not to spit.  
 
"Anu himself then intervened. The god hiding inside, he warned her, possessed awesome 
weapons; "their outsburst is terrible, they will prevent you from entering." Instead Anu advised her 
to seek justice by putting the hiding god on trial.  
 
"The texts amply identified this god. As in the Ninurta texts, he is called A.ZAG and nicknamed 
The Great Serpent - a name and a derogatory Enlilite epithet for Marduk. His hiding place is also 
clearly identified as "the E.KUR, whose walls awesomely reach the skies" the Great Pyramid.  
 
"The record of the trial and sentencing of Marduk is available from a fragmentary text published 
by the Babylonian Section of the Museum of the University of Pennsylvania. The extant lines 
begin where the gods had surrounded the pyramid, and a god chosen to be a spokesman 
addressed Marduk "in his enclosure"; "the one who was evil he implored." Marduk was moved by 
the message: "Despite the anger of his heart, clear tears came into his eyes"; and he agreed to 
come out and stand trial.  
 
"....In sentencing Marduk the mystery of Dumuzi's death posed a problem. That Marduk was 
responsible for his death there was no doubt. But was it premeditated or accidental? Marduk 
deserved a death sentence, but what if his crime was not deliberate?  
 



"Standing there, in sight of the pyramids, with Marduk fresh out of his hiding place, the solution 
dawned on Inanna....There was a way to sentence Marduk to death without actually executing 
him, she said: Let him be buried alive withing the Great Pyramid! Let him be sealed there like in a 
gigantic envelope....  
 
"....The judging gods accepted her suggestions: "The mistress art thou . . . The fate thou 
decreest: let it be so!" Assuming that Anu would go along with the verdict, "the gods then placed 
the command to Heaven and Earth." The Ekur, the Great Pyramid, had become a prison; and 
one of the epithets of its mistress was, thereafter, "Mistress of the Prison."  
 
"It was then, we believe, that the sealing of the Great Pyramid was completed. Leaving Marduk 
alone in the King's Chamber, the arresting gods released behind them the granite plugs of the 
Ascending Passage, irrevocably blocking tight all access to the upper chambers and passages.  
 
"Through the channels leading from the "King's Chamber" to the north and south faces of the 
pyramid, Marduk had air to breathe, but he had neither food nor water. He was buried alive, 
doomed to die in agony.  
 
"The record of Marduk's entombment, alive, within the Great Pyramid has been preserved on clay 
tablets found in the ruins of Ashur and Nineveh, the ancient Assyrian capitals. The Ashur text 
suggests that it had served as a script for a New Year's mystery play in Babylon that reenacted 
the god's suffering and reprieve. But neither the Babylonian version, nor the Sumerian historical 
text on which the script was based, have so far been found.  
 
"Hienrich Zimmern, who transcribed and translated the Ashur text from clay tablets in the Berlin 
Museum, created quite a stir in theological circles when he announced its interpretation at a 
lecture in September 1921. The reason was that he interpreted it as a pre-Christian Mysterium 
dealing with the death and resurrection of a god, and thus an earlier Christ tale. When Stephen 
Langdon included an English translation in his 1923 volume on the Mesopotamian New Year 
Mystery Texts, he titled the text The Death and Resurrection of Bel-Marduk and highlighted its 
parallels to the New Testament tale of the death and resurrection of Jesus.  
 
"But, as the text relates, Marduk or Bel ("The Lord") did not die; he was indeed incarcerated 
inside The Mountain as in a tomb; but he was entombed alive.  
 
The drama, which is played by actors is explained in the book "The Wars of Gods and Men."  
Towards the end of the play:  
 
"....As a gesture of good will, Gula (the spouse of Ninurta) sends to Sarpanit (the sister-wife of 
Marduk) new clothing and sandals for Marduk; Marduk's driveless chariot also appears. But 
Sarpanit is doumbfounded: she cannot understand how Marduk can be free again if he had been 
imprisoned in a tomb that cannot be unsealed: "How can they let him free, the one who cannot 
come out?"  
 
"Nusku, the divine messenger, tells her that Marduk shall pass through SA.BAD, the "chiseled 
upper opening." He explains that it is:  
 
Dalat biri sha iqabuni ilani  
A doorway-shaft which the gods will bore;  
 
Shunu itasrushu ina biti etarba  
Its vortex they will lift off,  
his abode they shall reenter.  
 
Dalta ina panishu etedili  
The door which was barred before him  



 
Shunu hurrate ina libbi dalti uptalishu  
At the vortex of the hollowing, into the insides,  
a doorway they shall twistingly bore;  
 
Qarabu ina libbi uppushu  
Getting near, into its midst they will break through.  
 
"This description of how Marduk shall be released has remained meaningless to scholars; but the 
verses are explosively meaningful to us. As we have explained, the irregular an twisting segment 
C of the Well Shaft had not existed when the pyramid was completed and when Marduk was 
imprisoned within it; it was, instead, the very "doorway-shaft which the gods will bore" to rescue 
Marduk.  
 
Going back a few pages on the book:  
 
The Well Shaft is made up of seven distinct segments, from A to G:  
The upper horizontal segment (A) leading from the Grand Gallery to a vertical segment (B) which 
connects via a twisting segment (C) with a lower vertical segment (D).  
A long, straight, but sharply inclined segment (E) then follows, leading into a shorter segment (F) 
inclined at a different angle. At the end of F, a segment intended to be horizontal but, in fact, 
lightly slanting (G) then connects the Well Shaft with the Descending Passage.  
 
The explanation above, is to give a very rough idea of what Mr. Sitchin is talking about, when he 
mentions "segment C." Certainly on his book, minute details have been given accompanied by 
graphics of the pyramid.  
 
"Still familiar with the pyramid's inner layout, the Anunnaki realized that the shortest and quickest 
way to reach the starved Marduk was to tunnel the connecting shaft between the existing 
segment "B" and "D" - a tunneling of a mere thirty-two feet through the relatively soft limestone 
blocks; it was a task that could be achieved not in days but in hours.  
 
"Removing the stone that covered the Well Shaft's entrance from the Descending Passage to 
"G," the rescuers quickly climbed up inclined segments "F" and "E." Where "E" connected with 
vertical segment "D," a granite stone covered the entrance in the "Grotto"; it was pushed aside - 
and still lies there, in the Grotto. Now the rescuers climbed the short distance up segment "D," 
and faced the first course of the pyramid's masonry.  
 
"Thirty-two feet above but to the side lay the bottom of vertical segment "B" and the way into the 
Grand Gallery. But who could have known how to bore a twisting connecting shaft -"C"- except 
those who had built the pyramid, knew of its sealed-off upper sections, and had the plans to 
locate them?  
 
"It was the rescuers of Marduk, we suggest, who used their tools to break through the limestone 
blocks, the link between "D" and "B": "a hollowing into its insides they shall twistingly bore," in the 
words of the ancient text.  
 
"Achieving the link up with "B," they clambered to the short, horizontal passage "A." There, any 
stranger would have stopped short even if he had gone that far up, for all he would have seen 
would be a stone wall - solid masonry. Again, we suggest, that only the Anunnaki, who had the 
pyramid's plan, could have known that beyond the stone facing them there lay the immense 
cavity of the Grand Gallery, the Queen's Chamber, and all the other upper chambers and 
passages of the pyramid.  
 
"To gain access to those chambers and passages it was necessary to remove the wedgelike 
ramp stone. But it was wedged too tightly and could not be moved.  



 
"If the stone would have been moved away, it would have still been lying there, in the Grand 
Gallery. Instead, there is a gaping hole, and those who have examined it have invariably used the 
words blown up and blown open to describe what it looks like; and it was done not from the 
Gallery but from inside the Shaft: "the hollow has the appearance of having been burst open by 
tremendous force from within" the Shaft (Rutherford, Pyramidology).  
 
"Again the Mesopotamian record offers a solution. The stone was indeed removed from within the 
horizontal passageway, because it was from there that the rescuers had arrived. And it was 
indeed "burst open by a tremendous force"; in the words of the ancient text, "Getting near, into its 
midst they will break through." The fragments of the limestone block slid down the Ascending 
Passage, down all the way to the granite plugs; that is where Al Mamoon's (explorer) men found 
them.  
The explosion also covered the Grand Gallery with the fine, white dust the Arabs found covering 
the floor of the Grand Gallery - mute evidence of the ancient explosion and the gaping hole it had 
left.  
 
"Having broken through into the Grand Gallery, the rescuers led Marduk back the way they came. 
The entry from the Descending Passage was sealed again, to be discovered by Al Mamoon's 
men. The granite plugs remained in place with the triangular junction stone hiding the plugs and 
the Ascending Passage for millennia. And, inside the pyramid, the original upper an lower parts of 
the Well Shaft were now for all future days connected by a twisting, harshly tunneled segment.  
 
"And what of the rescued Prisoner of the pyramid?  
 
"Mesopotamian texts relate that he went into exile; in Egypt Ra acquired the epithet Amen, "The 
Hidden One."  
 
"Circa 2000 B.C., he reappeared again to claim supremacy, for that, mankind ended up paying a 
most bitter price.  
 
End of Chapter Ten 
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